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FEEDBACK FOR GOVERNORS FROM MURIEL HOOLE,
FOLLOWING ENGLISH TEAM MEETING ON 24.4.18
· There no health and safety or safeguarding issues.
· We looked at and discussed the spring term’s review of English in order to develop actions further and share updates on initiatives happening in specific areas of the school.
· It was agreed that the January focus on handwriting had been very successful and another is planned for May in order to keep the profile of handwriting high.  Y1 explained that the English End of Year Statements for Handwriting, if not achieved, could hold back attainment and progress. KS1 stressed the importance of daily handwriting, not only for correct letter formation but for ensuring the correct letter orientation and clear difference between letter size, for example m, l .g .
· In Monitoring and Evaluation it was stated that Julie Holman and Karen Favis will shortly be conducting a further learning walk to scrutinise the profile of writing in classrooms and corridors and also provide practical support for LSAs and children when writing.  There will be a book scrutiny on 3rd May by English Team members. There has been ongoing celebration of success and exemplars have been used to inspire, particularly the boys and the More Able children.  I asked how much the English curriculum had been adapted to engage boys as this is one of the priorities this year.  Team members explained that teachers are always looking for opportunities to engage boys, e.g. Y6 used football based sentences with subordinate clauses about Liverpool Football club to spark interest.  They also used film clips and music as stimuli: breaking longer written pieces down into sections so success is more attainable rather than the long, empty page which can be daunting for some children.  Sam Norman reported that Y1’s “Mighty Writers’ Wall”   has been great and has developed as the majority of children have improved.  They now use it in a more independent way as a writers’ working wall.  One of the SGC, GM has also been volunteering weekly, working with Y1 in their writing.  This has been of great help.
· When we examined the data for writing (whole school, male, female, more able, SEN), it was very pleasing and encouraging to see that we are on track to achieve all the targets set. Staff commented on the positive comments made by children towards writing in their Pupil Voice and this increased enthusiasm seems to be resulting in higher attainment.
· JH discussed the imminent visit of author Matt Dickenson on 26.4.18 to lead workshops in Y3 and Y4 with his background in expeditions particularly relevant for Y3’s topic “Into the Freezer”.  Matt will also be taking a whole school assembly and Q & As.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The English work sampling proforma was reviewed and slightly amended. The team also suggested ideas for staff discussion, e.g. (a) emphasis on active learning, not teacher addressing the whole class, with differentiated support materials always clearly evident. (b) encouraging children to be independent in their work by using the working walls, using whiteboards to try out spellings, editing each other’s work etc. (c) ensuring the More Able children are learning something new in the lesson (d) adults to listen carefully to pupil responses and challenge children more frequently to clarify their knowledge and learning (e) reiterating children’s targets more regularly so that children are always aware of how to move forward in their learning and skills.
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